
 

 

Murrumburrah Public School 

Term 2 Week 1 21 April 2015 

Welcome to Term 2 
Today we welcome back Mrs Letitia Beal, who is 
returning to work following maternity leave.  Mrs 
Beal will be working each Thursday and Friday, 
and will be team teaching with Mrs Dodd on Year 
4/5.  Mrs Beal and Mrs Dodd both have a wealth of 
experience, and both have expertise in team 
teaching.  The  students will benefit from quality 
teaching. 
 
Mrs Beal will be sharing the Assistant Principal role 
with Mr Lindsell.  Mr Lindsell will carry out 
Assistant Principal duties Monday, Tuesday and 
Wednesday and Mrs Beal on Thursday and Friday. 

Our thoughts this week will very much be with 
Leeton High School staff, students and families as 
they return to school without their much loved 
teacher Stephanie Scott.  While they will be aided 
by a large number of people in supportive roles, we 
acknowledge that this is a most difficult time. 
 
From my desk 
 
Clare Crawford 
Principal 

Remembering our ANZACS 
Students from our Murrimboola Learning 
Community schools will come together on Friday 24 
April to commemorate Anzac Day.  A service will be 
held at Newson Park Harden commencing at 
12.30pm.  All MPS students will walk to Newson 
Park and then walk back to school  at the 
conclusion of the service.  All family and community 
are welcome to attend the service. 
 

Students are also encouraged to attend the town 
Anzac Service.  Students wishing to take part in the 
town march should meet outside the Harden post 
office at 10.15am in full school uniform.  The march 
will then proceed to Newson Park.  As this is an 
important community event, students will receive an 
acknowledgement of attendance certificate at an 
upcoming school assembly. 
 

Canteen News 
We remind families canteen is not open the first 
week of each term.  Canteen will reopen when 
there are sufficient volunteers to fill the roster.  We 
will advise when canteen will reopen. 
 

P&C Mother’s Day Raffle 
Families have each received a small book of 5 
raffle tickets to sell for the P&C Mother’s Day raffle.  
Tickets are $2 each.  1st prize is a gift voucher for 
a facial at Prestige Beauty and 2nd prize is a $30 
gift voucher for the Terracotta Restaurant.  The 
raffle will be drawn on Friday 8 May.  Please return 
all tickets, sold and unsold, to school by Thursday 7 
May. 
 
 

School Cross Country 
In preparation for the upcoming MPS Cross 
Country (Friday 1 May), K-6 students will be 
involved in a short practise each day within our 
school grounds.  We will also be walking the course 
as part of this preparation. 
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Event Classes Activity date Cost 
Notes / Money 

due 

Murrimboola Learning 
Community Anzac Service 

at Newson Park 
All students 

Friday 24 April 
12.30pm 

Free All Welcome 

Girls cricket at Junee 
Selected 

team 
Tuesday 28 April   

Debating workshop in 
Wagga  

Selected 
Year 5 

students 
Thursday 30 April   

School Cross Country All students Friday 1 May Free 
At Harden 

Showground 

Albury St 
MURRUMBURRAH  NSW  2587 
 
Principal: Mrs Clare Crawford 
 
Phone: 02 6386 2209 
Fax: 02 6386 2993  
Email: murrumburr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: murrumburr-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Harden Soccer Club Meet and Greet 
The Harden Soccer Club will hold its “meet and 
greet” afternoon on Thursday 23 April at Roberts 
Park commencing at 4.00pm. This afternoon allows 
the Club committee to announce coaches and 
teams for the 2015 season. 
 

All players and parents will have the opportunity to 
meet coaches and team mates, as well as co-
ordinate training afternoons. All other available 
information will also be handed out to parents 
regarding the 2015 South West Slopes Soccer 
Association competition which will commence on 
the 2 May. 
 

If you cannot make this afternoon enquiries can 
be made to Allison Manwaring on 0429 193 453. 
 
Murrumburrah High School P&C Mother’s 
Day Stall 
Murrumburrah High School P&C will be holding a 
Mother’s Day Stall on Saturday 9 May from 
9.00am to 12 noon.  The stall will be held in Neill 
St, Harden and includes raffle, gift baskets, 
candles and homemade goods.  A gift for 
everyone!   
 

Free Screening of Gallipoli 
Harden Shire Council will be holding a free 
screening of the 1981 film Gallipoli at Tim Doolan 
Oval on Wednesday 22 April commencing at 
6.30pm.  A sausage sizzle and drinks will be 
available, with proceeds going to Legacy 
Representatives in Harden.  The film is rated PG, 
so bring a picnic rug and blanket.  Help the 
memory of our fallen heroes to live on by coming 
to view this iconic film.  The film will signify the 
commencement of commemoration  ceremonies 
in the Harden Shire for the Centenary of ANZAC. 

Disco Dancing 


